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Ministry:			Training, Colleges and Universities

Regulation Number(s):  	Ontario Regulation 414/06 and Ontario Regulation 415/06.
 
Bill or Act:  			Private Career Colleges Act, 2005.  

Summary of Proposal: 	The Ministry of Training, Colleges and Universities is seeking comment on proposed amendments to be made to the two regulations under the Private Career Colleges Act, 2005. 

Background:
For nearly 100 years, private career colleges (PCCs) have played an important role in providing career-specific training to students in order to meet labour market needs in a broad range of occupational fields. Under the Private Career Colleges Act, 2005, PCCs and required to register and obtain program approval before offering or advertising vocational programs. Currently, there are approximately 408 registered PCCs operating 600 campuses in over 70 communities, delivering approximately 4,730 vocational programs to 91,000 students. Since 2007, the number of vocational programs approved under the Private Career Colleges Act, 2005 has increased by 51% and the number of students enrolled by 250%. The dramatic increase in PCC educational and enrollment activities demonstrates that PCCs occupy an important role in the postsecondary education sector and they fill significant needs for students seeking to enter Ontario’s ever-changing labour market. The purpose of the proposed regulatory amendments is to improve student protections; strengthen quality assurance mechanisms and reduce red tape for the PCC sector. 

One of the core student protections created under the Private Career Colleges Act, 2005 is the Training Completion Assurance Fund (TCAF). The TCAF provides assistance so that students whose PCC closes unexpectedly are able to complete their training elsewhere or receive refunds. The unexpected closure of a large, multi-campus PCC resulted in the re-examination of the Training Completion Assurance Fund (TCAF), and in particular, the $3 million cap on the amount of security a PCC could be required to pay, and on the amount that could be paid out of TCAF in response to the closure of a particular PCC. Changes are being proposed to the TCAF regulation so that PCC students have access to the same level of protection, regardless of which institution they choose to attend.
